VMB Meeting Minutes 12-12-07

The meeting began at 7:15pm with 15 Members in attendance

1. Welcome and introduction of new members

2. Treasurer’s Report – we have a total of $945.56.  Insurance for the club will cost $200.00, and we will send certificates of insurance to Salisbury Township, Trexler GP, SECTV, Mr. Ritter, Blue Mtn., Mr. Mayo, and Bear Creek.  We also need to pay $30.00 for our IMBA membership.  We broke even with the T-Shirts, and spend $79.00 on tools.  Many memberships due now for 2008.
3. Review of minutes 
· Website/bike shops – will be worked on throughout the winter.

· LL Bean Bike Expo – fairly quiet, some interest in the afternoon.

· Hunting Regs for Sals -  to be posted on website.

· Forums – please do not “piggyback” on forums, stick to the topic!     

4. Old Business

· Elections took place and the new officers are:  Rich B. President, Trevor V. President, Susie M. Secretary, and Greg H. treasurer, and Bob R. Webmaster. 
· Christmas Party – will be at Joe’s house on December 21st.  A discussion ensued as to whether to open the party up to non-members; point was raised that Joe should be asked about this prior to any decisions being made.  Joe was consulted and was in agreement; a motion was made to open the party up to non-members, motion passed.  However it was decided that a contribution will be required of non-members, they will have to pay $10.00 at the door to cover beer which can count towards 2008 membership if contributor desires.  Doug will modify the posting to reflect these changes, and Bob will send a “blast” e-mail notifying people that they need to sign up if they are coming.  The club will supply some beer, but people that sign up are asked to bring a dish.  We will have the raffle again this year, and Greg will talk to Action Wheels about a contribution, Eric will talk to Bikeline, and Steve from SVB donated  DVD’s and a gift certificate..  Susie and James will get the raffle tickets.
· Sals trail maintenance – right now we have about 9.5 miles of trails with about 6,000 hours of trail maintenance/building logged in.  The spreadsheet for tracking these hours was mentioned; it needs to be updated to reflect the hours that have been logged in.  Next project is to connect the trail next to the Boulder trail to the DD trail.  Also the new trail by St. Luke’s and the orange trail extension.
· Sals Summit – took place Tuesday, November 28th at Doug’s house. Greg Duncan, the engineer on the project at Sals was in attendance.  He did talk about ATV’s at Sals and even stated that that they will be allowed there if people want them.  John stressed the importance of our presence at Salisbury Township & Commissioners meetings, he will provide dates so that we can have representation to present our ideas there, as well as stress the damage that the ATV’s have done.  Dave also mentioned that they will be hiking the lower area of Sals to investigate the possibility of adding trails there.

· SME – meeting date not yet determined.

· Meeting  –Location was discussed as well as the best night to hold meetings; they will now be held on the 2nd Wednesday of the month and will be at the CAT office in Bethlehem.

5. New Business

· SECTV land – Eric contacted an acquaintance that is employed there to ask about the possibility of building trails on their land; he asked us to prepare a proposal that can be given to their lawyer for review.  The current land available is parcel 11 & 15 which is 60 acres.

· Trexler GP – currently there is one parcel of land that is available for trails which covers about 50/60 acres,  the hope is that more will be available in the future.  VMB would be a consultant in this project; they will contract someone else to actually build the trails.  There is currently an existing trail around the perimeter that is beginner friendly, and the plan would be to build more difficult trails so that you can work your way inward.  The next step is a walkthrough with Tom Gettings from Wildlands Conservancy to define the borders.
       6.   Open Discussion
· Northampton County Community College has a Campus Bike program that is in need of donated bikes and parts.  If interested please contact Lucas (rappabiker).

· Rudy mentioned that a group from his church is interested in participating in trail maintenance.

